
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Sunday Worship 9:00 & 10:30 am                                                   

                                                                                  395 Valley Road, Wayne, New Jersey 07470 
     Saturday Worship 6pm                  sttimothynj.org 

 

 

The Rev. Robert M. Mountenay, Pastor 

 

395 Valley Road, Wayne, NJ 07470 

Parsonage 

Director of Music 

Church Secretary 

Church Office Email 

 Phone: (973) 694-8316 

Phone: (973) 694-2036 

Caroline Parody 

Laurie Crowley 

st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

 

Church Council 

Robert Andersen …………….. (973) 831-0326 

Dr. Lori Bleeker …………….. (201) 485-7384 

Edward Cleaver …………….. (201) 337-5411 

Laura Dec …………….. (973) 835-2348 

Anthony DeStefano …………….. (973) 694-1445 

Lisa Fabian   …………….. (973) 835-4148 

Robin Koegel …………….. (201) 939-5518 

James Koppenal …………….. (973) 406-7405 

Lori VanDerStad …………….. (862) 203-9549 

Barbara Westerberg …………….. (973) 696-1471 

Hannah Wantula …………….. (973) 616-8330 

Rich Wantula …………….. (973) 616-8330 



  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

 

 
1 

11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
7 pm  
Adult Evening  

2 
11am 
PrimeTimers 
7:15 pm AAFH  
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 

3 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 
 

4 
7:00 pm AAFH 
(AA in Fellowship Hall) 
 

5 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

6 
9 & 10:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 
 

FH Rented 

 7 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 
7 pm 
WELCA Board 

8 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
7:30 pm 
Council Meeting  
 

9 
10 am 
Angels Circle 
12 Noon 
Miriam Circle 
7:15 pm: AAFH 
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 

10 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 

 
 

 

Ascension of Our Lord 

11 
7:00 pm AAFH 
 

12 
9:30am 
Bookworms 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 

13 
9 & 10:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

 

14 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 
 

15 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
1pm   
Knitting 
7 pm 
CEC Meeting 

16 
7:00 pm 
Outreach Meeting  
7:15 pm AAFH  
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 
 

17 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 
 
 

 

18 
7:00 pm AAFH 
 

19 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 

 

20 
10:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

 21 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 

22 
10:15am 
Atrium Hymn Sing 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 

23 
10 am 
Angels Circle 
7:15 pm AAFH 
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 

 

 

24 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 

25 
7:00 pm AAFH 
 

26 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

27 
9:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 
Summer Schedule Begins 

28 
office closed 

 

29 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 

30 
7:15 pm AAFH 
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 

31 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 
 

Visit of Mary 
To Elizabeth 

 
 
 
 

 

May 2018 



  

 

Date Altar Guild Ushers Acolytes Reader Communion 
Assistants 

Coffee Hosts 

May 6 
 
6 Easter 

TBD 
Debra Tanis 

Tom Sajban 
Amy Taranto 
Chris Taranto 
Dave Taranto 

Jaclyn 
Langschultz 
Ava Serventi 

Laura Dec 
 

Intinction The Tarantos 

May 13 
 
7 Easter 
Mother’s Day 

Lori VanDerStad 
Lisa Fabian 

Bob Bartelt 
Doug Zangrilli 
Marnie Sperling 
Lindsay Sperling 

Colin Bedi 
Ryan Bedi 

Jeff O’Sullivan Intinction Monday 
Morning 
Crew 

May 20 
 

10:30 am only 
Day of Pentecost 
Confirmation 

Valerie McGrath 
Le Eckert 

Craig Beyer 
Rick Beyer 
Alex Banu 
Bill Monsees 

Caroline Corbett 
Jacob Dittmer 
Joshua Dittmer 
Oliva Gaffney 

Mary Stevens 
 
 

Ryan O’Mealy 
Pam O’Mealy 
Tiffany Kellstrom 
Jeff Riotto 

Robert & Debbie 
Andersen 
 

May 27 
 
Holy Trinity 
9:30 am summer 
services begin 

Ilona Oosterwyk 
Terri Loftus 

Jeff Riotto 
Cindy Gaffney 
Andrew Gaffney 
Olivia Gaffney 

Colin Loftus 
Tricia Kellstrom 
TBD 
TBD 

Bob Davidson Intinction Pat Spardel 
Nancy Farina 

       

Worship Participants 

 

May 2018 

 



From the Pastor 

Come, Holy Spirit! 
 

If you’ve been a catechism student of mine, or studied the Gospels of Luke 
or John with me, or if you’ve heard me preach on Pentecost of Trinity Sunday, or 
numerous other times, you’ve probably heard much of this.  Nevertheless, I’m not 
sure that I’ve ever committed these ideas to paper (or ether), and with Pentecost 
just around the corner, the time’s never been better. 

The Holy Spirit has probably been the most mysterious and misunderstood 
person of the Trinity.  Most of us have a clear conception of who is God the Father; 
many would argue that the notion of God as creator is the most basic, most 
common understanding of divinity.  While we may not understand the precise 
way in which God brought the creation into being, many generations have known 
the divine by God’s creative work.  Likewise, we understand who Jesus was (and 
is).  The Gospels consist of stories about Jesus’ life among us, and the remainder 
of the New Testament enriches our understanding and knowledge of God the Son.  
The Holy Spirit is more elusive.  While it may not seem strange that God is spirit 
(and it may make more sense to the average person than the notion that God 
took on human flesh in Christ), defining the Spirit’s work or divining the Spirit’s 
presence will often be elusive. 

I’m no linguist, and one of my regrets in life is not having studied Hebrew in 
seminary when I had the chance.  However, I did study biblical Greek and still use 
it to some extent, and I’ve learned enough about a few Hebrew words to know 
something about the words for “spirit” in both languages.  Pneuma in Greek and 
ruach in Hebrew are often rendered by biblical translators as “spirit” in English.   

It’s fascinating to note that both words have two other meanings, which, 
while related, are not so obvious in our tongue.  Both pneuma and ruach can also 
express the notions of “wind,” “air,” and “breath.”  When we consider the ways 
in which these concepts figure into the biblical narrative, we gain great insight 
into the work and identity of the Holy Spirit.  Consider that, in Genesis 1:2, “a wind  



from God swept over the [primordial] waters.”  A footnote in my NRSV tells us 
that “wind from God” can also be translated, “the spirit of God.”  Note too that, 
in Genesis 2:7, God creates the first man from the dust of the ground.  Only when 
God breathes into the newly created man does he become a living being.  The 
Spirit (or Wind or Breath) of God initiate creation and give life to its nascent 
beings.  Later in the Old Testament, we find in Ezekiel’s vision of the Valley of Dry 
Bones in chapter 37, that God commands the prophet to “prophecy to the 
breath,” and “Come from the four winds, O breath, and breathe upon these slain, 
that they may live.”  And the lifeless bodies are enlivened by the breath (or wind 
or Spirit) of God.  As in the Old Testament, so in the New, the Holy Spirit is 
regarded as the source of life, including resurrected life.   

Moreover, the New Testament concept of the Holy Spirit, while consistent 
with the OT concept, adds the dimension of Christ.  In John’s Gospel, Jesus 
prepares his disciples for his impending departure by telling them, “I will not leave 
you orphaned; I am coming to you” (14:18).  He says that his Father will send 
“another Advocate, to be with your forever.  This is the Spirit of truth …” (14:16).  
If God is sending another Advocate (or helper or counselor – other possible 
translations of the Greek paracletos), there had to be a first Advocate.  That is, 
naturally, Jesus himself.  This other Advocate is the Holy Spirit, “whom the Father 
will send in my name … and remind you of all I have said to you.”  As the disciples 
remember what Jesus has taught them, and, as the keep his word, [his] “Father 
will love them and [Jesus and the Father] will come to them and will make [their] 
home with them” (14:21, 23).  In other words, the Holy Spirit is the presence of 
Jesus in his apparent absence.  While the world cannot see him, the disciples will 
know he’s there.  And where the Son is, so is the Father (and the Holy Spirit).  The 
risen Jesus fulfills the promise of sending the Holy Spirit on Easter night when he 
breathes (!) on the disciples behind closed doors and says “Receive the Holy 
Spirit.” 

Luke’s approach to the Spirit is very similar to that of John.  For Luke the 
Holy Spirit comes on Pentecost, 10 days after Jesus’ ascension into heaven.  Many 
followers are gathered in Jerusalem, as Jesus had directed them.  Suddenly they 
heard the sound “like the rush of a violent wind” (Acts 2:2).  The Holy Spirit 
descended upon the assembly, and, though they were a diverse group, they 



suddenly understood one another’s language and spoke of God’s mighty acts.  The 
Spirit descended, and the Church was born.   

As we see throughout Acts, it is the Spirit who equips the fledgling Church 
to continue the work of Jesus – healing, casting out demons, teaching, and 
preaching, i.e., making disciples of all nations.  It’s truly striking in Acts 15:28, as 
the apostles consider whether keeping Kosher should be required of Gentiles 
converts, they say, “it has seemed good to the Holy Spirit and to us....”  They speak 
on behalf of the Holy Spirit as if the Holy Spirit had a voice!  Jesus had promised 
the disciples that, in times of persecution, “the Holy Spirit will teach you at that 
very hour what you ought to say” (Luke 12:12).  Later, describing a similar 
situation, he says, “… I will give you words and a wisdom that none of your 
opponents will be able to withstand or contradict” (Luke 21:15).  If it seems that 
Jesus and the Holy Spirit are almost interchangeable, you recognize just who this 
Holy Spirit really is!   

As we saw in John’s Gospel, so we see in the writings of Luke: the Holy Spirit 
is the presence of Jesus in his apparent absence!  Luther says in his Small 
Catechism, “The Holy Spirit has called me through the Gospel, enlightened me 
with his gifts, and sanctified me and kept me in true faith.  In the same way he 
calls, gathers, enlightens and sanctifies the whole Christian church on earth…”  
Likewise, it is the Spirit whom we invoke to bring Christ’s presence to the bread 
and wine of Communion, making these earthly elements his true body and blood.  
It is this same Spirit through whom new birth is given in Baptism.  Though the 
world doesn’t recognize the presence of the risen Lord, we who believe in him 
know that he is among us: in Word; in Sacrament; and in our life together.  Making 
Christ present is truly the work of the Spirit! 

 

       In Jesus’ name, 

 
 

       Pastor Robin Mountenay 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Should you be on this list, and you’re not?? 

Please email Laurie at st.tims395@yahoo.com 

or call the office at 973-694-8316! 

 

5/2 Eric Sajban 

5/3 Joseph Dittmer 

5/5 Alice Hamm 

5/5 Nathan Eklund 

5/6 Kimberlee Bartelt 

5/9 Robin Koegel 

5/12 Gloria Everett 

5/12 Ilona Oosterwyk 

5/12 Kathryn DeStefano 

5/13 Ryan DeRose-Travia 

5/16 Amy Taranto 

5/17 Lisa Bielauskas 

5/18 Rita Laubscher 

5/18 Helena Kremen 

 

 

5/20 Melissa Taranto 

5/21 Briana Venturelli 

5/22 Chris Vogt 

5/23 Timothy Schwartz 

5/24 Jake Benjamin 

5/26 Steven Englesbe 

5/26 Jaimee Wright 

5/26 Elissa Scillieri 

5/27 Jacqueline Serventi 

5/28 Hank Kroh 

5/28 Christopher Taranto 

5/31 Carol Gabel 

5/31 Jessica McHugh Wood 

5/31 Samantha Sajban 

 

 

  

 

5/4 Elissa & Frank  Scillieri 

5/5 Jeff & Marta Riotto 

5/9 Carin & Richard Wantula 

5/10 Dorothy & Roy Vander Wende 

5/12 Cathe & Bob Davidson 

5/16 Donna & Rich Milito 

5/17 Tracey & John Suther 

5/19 Danielle & Fred Dittmer 

5/24 Craig & Marie Beyer 

5/26 Riitta & Matthew Englesbe 

 

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com


  

                    MEMORIALS 

 

Since March 15, 2018, gifts were given to the General Memorial Fund in memory of: 
 James Klopp, former St. Timothy member, father of Terri Loftus 
Christopher Monsees, grandson of Dolores and Bill Monsees 
Mary Spence, mother of Sandy DeRose 
Chip DeRose, son of Art and Sandy DeRose 
Evelyn Carlson, mother of Carin Wantula 
 

to the Organ Restoration Fund in memory of:     Louise Hawkridge 
 

and to the Memorial Garden Fund in memory of:     Morris Levine 
 

There have been no Memorial purchases during the month. 
        

No Memorial Garden pavers were purchased this 
month, so our paver total stands at 112. The price of 
a paver is $300.00. Checks may be made to St. 
Timothy Memorial Fund, with the words “Memorial 
Garden” on the memo line. Pavers may be engraved 
with the names of deceased loved ones, or left blank 
for future engraving. Paver application sheets are 
available in the narthex. Please see Pat Winters for 

further information or assistance. The Memorial Garden is self-supporting; gifts are 
welcome at all times! 
 

We also welcome contributions to the fund for restoration and 
enhancement of our Church organ. The work is on-going and 
should be completed very soon.  Checks may be made to St. 
Timothy Memorial Fund, with the words “Organ Repair” on the 
memo line. 
 

We are grateful to all who have given to the St. Timothy Memorial 
Funds – the General Memorial Fund, the Music Fund, the George Laubscher Monday 
Morning Fund, the Memorial Garden Fund, the Eternal Light Candle Fund, and the 
Flanders and Schleer Scholarship Loan Funds – and for the faithful loan repayments. 
We welcome additional contributions to these Funds, that we may continue to assist 
families with the high price of college. 



Adult Evening Class ~ May 1st      

We continue reading The Bible Again for the First Time by 
Marcus J. Borg. We will read Chapter 5 for our May 
Meeting. This is a good time to join us.  

Our discussions are lively and very thought provoking. 
Join us for 2 hours of discussion and laughter, You don’t 
know what you are missing. 

          Carol, Art, Sandy, Dolores,  

          Le, Pat, Nancy, and Barbara 
 

 

Bookworms ~ May 12th      

We meet at Barnes & Noble on the 2nd Saturday each month. Our 
next meeting date is May 12th at 9:30 am. Here is our reading 

schedule: 

May - Mudbound by Hillary Jordan 
June - Educated, a memoir by Tara Westover 
 

        Colleen, Pat, Nancy, Le, Dolores, 

        Carolyn, Elsie and Barbara 
 

Wayne Interfaith Network 

The WIN Food Pantry is serving 116 clients and their 

families. It particularly needs toilet tissue and all paper 

products. Personal care products are needed also. Food 

needs include: mayo, ketchup, mustard, peanut butter, jelly, 

canned fruit, pasta sauce, rice, dry beans, instant potatoes and gravy. They 

do not need canned corn, green beans, variety beans, soup or pasta.  

Monetary donations are greatly appreciated and may be made “in memory 

of” or “in honor of”. Mail to Wayne Interfaith Network, PO Box 3341, 

Wayne, NJ 07474-3341.  

Thank you for your generosity. 

www.WinFoodPantry.org 

http://www.winfoodpantry.org/


 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Our congregation enjoyed the mutual 
hospitality of Peace Islands in January of this 
year. Representatives of Peace Islands have 
been visiting Christian and Jewish 
congregations to promote understanding 
and peace among people.   The women who 
visited St. Timothy, Turkish Muslims, shared the vision and ministry of their 
organization.  We are grateful that they are willing to return to St. Timothy 
as they continue to work for unity and peace among all God’s people.    
 

We hope our 50+ members will be able to join in this exciting presentation 
and, as always, please feel encouraged to bring a friend. 
 

Bring a brown bag lunch and we will supply dessert and a beverages. 
 

Upcoming Events! 
 

June 6:   
We’re excited to welcome back (by popular demand!), Pastor Mountenay 
and Rabbi Mark  
 

July 4 (yes, 4th): 
We will reschedule our annual picnic.  We welcome your comments as to 
a date, perhaps Monday July 2 or Friday July 6.   
 

August 1: 
Our own Kathryn DeStefano will teach us a bit about fencing.  Kathryn has 
medaled in fencing for Wayne Valley High School.   
 
 
 
  

PRIME TIMERS 

May 2 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 
 
PRIME TIMERS 
April 4 • 11am 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Annual Report Submissions 
 

All Committee Chairs are reminded to hand in 

their Annual Reports no later than June 3rd.  

Reports will be distributed on Sunday, June 17th.   

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
 

 
Rudyard Kipling once said, “Gardens are not made by 
singing ‘Oh, how beautiful’ and sitting in the shade.” 
 

Would you give an hour of your time once a week to 
keep our church property looking well cared for? 
 

Please contact Alice Hamm, Le Eckert of Carol Cook 
(our phone numbers are in the church directory). 

 

Our Summer Worship Schedule 
begins on Sunday, May 27th! 

 

Worship Services will be held at 6pm 
on Saturday Evenings and 

at 9:30 am on Sunday Mornings. 

The Annual Meeting 

will be held on 

Sunday, June 24
th
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I had a book discussion group this morning and we all liked the book. This is 
unusual, why did we all like the book?  We liked the main character, I think 
because we all hoped that we could behave as he did.  He had a sad happening 
in his early life which contributed to how he behaved but we all know he could 
have allowed it to give him other attitudes. So attitude is important. As life 
happenings occur, he meets each challenge face on and we liked his chosen 
decisions. We probably hoped we could do the same. He wasn't a hero in a special 
sense, he didn't have super powers, he was just an average man living life the best 
he could, and as a result effecting others in a positive way. Oh… the story had a 
who done it part too that elicited discussion.  
 
When I thought about doing this today, I thought about the disciples . What do 
we know about them? What were their attitudes as they followed Jesus? They 
were average men with doubts and fears, just like us. We can relate to them. We 
can understand Thomas' doubt and Peter’s denials. But they met their challenges 
and continued. Does this give us hope? Does this tell us that we need to know 
that we are fine as we are, with the gifts we have been given and just need to 
face each challenge the best way we can with what we have been given? 
 
Forgive me for a different Make life easy this month, I do believe that sometimes 
God leads me in what I should be writing about.  
 
Happy spring! As I write this, it hasn't arrived yet. So, tomorrow will be cold and 
windy again, but as my friend says, ‘count your blessings in the morning, thank 
God for them, and go on and enjoy the happening of each moment of the day’. 
My daffodils and hyacinths are blooming and look wonderful. They give me joy 
each day. The buds are on the cherry tree. What more could I ask for? Thanks be 
to God. 
 

More “Make Life Easy” next Tips 

Make Life Easy 



Bosnia IST 2018 
 

Thank you St Timothy for your 
response to this years IST. The 
travel team (13 out of 16 
pictured here) is busy preparing 
music, games, drama and 
service for this years camps. As 
reported last month the Angel 
Circle has begun working on 
Pocket Hearts and now, Sunday 
School has agreed to collect 
sports equipment donations for 
a friendship camp. Thank you Sunday school kids and families! Soccer 
balls, Volley balls and Basketballs will be signed as gifts on the last day of 
Sunday school May 13.  I ask all for their gifts of prayers, time, talents and 
financial donations as we prepare.  Checks can be made out to St Timothy 
and placed in the offering plate with a note or "Bosnia IST" in the memo 
line. Financial donations will go to sponsor a camp the main expenses of 
which are lunch for all the teachers and students attending and payment 
to our interpreters. Right now only 3 of our 7 scheduled camps are fully 
sponsored so a donation of any amount is appreciated. Please check out 
the new and improved website www.servanttrips.org  and contact me if 
you have any questions on this ministry.  
 
As always it's… God's Work, Our Hands! 
 
Cliff Konnerth,  
IST Leadership Team  
Travel Team '04, '08, '10, '12, '13, '15 & '18 
  

http://www.servanttrips.org/


 
North Jersey Interfaith Cares (NJIC) 

 

Between Easter, various school Spring Breaks (ha ha) and Mother 

Nature, ESL class time has been lacking this past month. What 

hasn't waned is the students eagerness to learn. While the current 

program is scheduled to end mid-May there is interest in continuing 

some kind of ESL training through the summer months. Volunteers 

are now being solicited for their input. No specific schedule has been 

proposed but if this may be something you'd be interested in please 

let me know. Attached please find a flyer for our upcoming Dine and 

Donate Fundraiser at Thatcher’s May 7th through May 

10th where 20% of your bill is donated to NJIC. You do need to 

present the flyer for NJIC to receive the donation. Thank you all. 

Remember it's... 

God's Work, Our Hands. 

Cliff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St. Timothy’s celebrated Palm Sunday with our Sunday School children 
processing and happily waving Palms and singing with the Choir.  Then our 
catechism students, and Henry McGrath, did an awesome job reading the 
Passion.  A potluck brunch followed in Fellowship Hall with a game of “Name 
That Hymn”.  Thank you Caroline for playing the music.  You did a great job in 
stumping some of us.   
 
Sunday School is once again winding down for the year.  Our last day is May 13.  
Our teachers will have a short lesson and then all (parents too) will enjoy light 
breakfast snacks and beverages in Fellowship Hall around 9:45.  The students 
who have missed 4 or less Sundays will receive awards for good attendance.   We 
have always called it Cross & Crown Sunday.  Also, our Sunday School teachers 
will also be appreciated by the Christian Education Committee during the 
gathering.  After the recognitions, we will be signing sports equipment with 
messages of Love and Hope for children in Bosnia.  Flyers have been given out 
to explain how and why we help out with the New Jersey’s Synod’s International 
Servant Trip.  If you have any questions you can contact Cliff Konnerth.   
 
A Family Fun Night is in the works for Saturday June 9th.  Save the Date!  More 
details to follow. 
 
Dates to Remember: 
May 13 – Last Day of Sunday School and last 9am Service until September 
May 20 – Confirmation Sunday – Pentecost 
June 9 – Family Fun Night 
Sept. 9 – Sunday School – First Day 
                   
In His Name, 
Laura Dec 

  



 
 
 
 

 
 

Mother’s Day is May 13th & also Blanket  

Sunday.  You can benefit that special lady with a 

$5.00 donation to Church World Services.  

Envelopes can be found in the pews & on the table 

in the Narthex. 

 

To honor your special Guy for Father's Day, 

June 17th, make a donation to Fisher House .... An 

organization which helps military families cope with 

catastrophic injuries, illness, or disease, providing 

housing close to loved ones during their 

hospitalization. Marked envelopes will be on the 

table in the Narthex. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

May6 The Tarantos 
May13 MOTHER’S DAY    
 Monday Morning  
 Crew 

May 20 Robert & Debbie  
 Andersen   
May 27             Pat Spardel 
 Nancy Farina 
 

  

Spring Happenings 



 
Heart ‘n Hands Mission 

 

Thanks to the St. Timothy Youth Group, Hannah and 

Christian Wantula, and Cliff Konnerth for moving summer 

clothing from our shed into Fellowship Hall for our April 7 

Day of Service.  They helped make the day a great 

success. 

 

With the arrival of spring, we are now collecting and distributing warm weather 

clothing.  Our need for men’s jeans and casual clothing continues - it seems 

we never have enough for the number of men we serve. 

 

We also accept bedding (blankets and sheets in usable condition) but do not 

accept any household goods.  We are fortunate that we have been able to 

distribute care kits of new hotel size toiletries to the homeless every month, 

and donations of new full size toiletries go to families that we serve in Passaic 

and Paterson.   Thank you for your continuing support. 

 

 

 

Angels Circle 

Thank you! to everyone who has donated 

fabric and to the ladies who are busily sewing 

quilt kits at home. Your help is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

The Angles will meet on May 9
th
 ad May 23

rd
 at 10am. We are 

currently working on the “Heart Pillows for Bosnia” project. 

 

Barbara Kaplan 

 

 



 

Youth Report 

 

St Timothy Youth have welcomed spring with a lot of fun, faith and 

service over the last two months. In March, seventeen of us we 

checked out the new Rockin Jump near the Willowbrook mall.   We 

got lots of exercise bouncing off the walls and negotiating obstacle 

courses. We'll be back! In April we had a Lock-in and unloaded the 

HnH trailer of summer clothes for their Day of Service. We also spent 

some time in storage recoverying costumes for the Bosnia IST and 

doing a little redecorating 😉  Enjoy the pics here and check out the 

Youth bulletin board for more as well as upcoming events. Thank 

you St Timothy for your support off the youth, the future of our 

church.  

 

In His Name, 

Hannah, Christian and Cliff 



 
 
 
 
Tuesday, May 1   Isaiah 30:18-21    2 Corinthians 4:1-6   John 14:8-14 
Wednesday, May 2  Isaiah 65:17-25    John 14:18-31    Psalm 80 
Thursday, May 3   Isaiah 49:5-6    Acts 10:1-34    Psalm 98 
Friday, May 4   Isaiah 42:5-9    Acts 10:34-43    Psalm 98 
Saturday, May 5   Deuteronomy 32:44-47   Mark 10:42-45    Psalm 98 
Sunday, May 6   Acts 10:44-48    1 John 5:1-6    John 15:9-17 
Monday, May 7   Deuteronomy 7:1-11   1 Timothy 6:11-12   Psalm 93 
Tuesday, May 8   Deuteronomy 11:1-17   1 Timothy 6:13-16   Psalm 93 
Wednesday, May 9  Deuteronomy 11:18-21   Mark 16:19-20    Psalm 93 
Thursday, May 10   Acts 1:1-11     Ephesians 1:15-23   Luke 24:44-53 
Friday, May 11   Exodus 24:15-18    Revelation 1:9-18   Psalm 47 
Saturday, May 12   Deuteronomy 34:1-7   John 16:4-11    Psalm 47 
Sunday, May 13   Acts 1:15-17, 21-26   1 John 5:9-13    John 17:6-19 
Monday, May 14   Exodus 28:29-38    Philippians 1:3-11   Psalm 115 
Tuesday, May 15   Isaiah 66:1-2    Acts 1:15-26    Luke 6:12-16 
Wednesday, May 16  Ezra 9:5-15    John 16:16-24    Psalm 115 
Thursday, May 17   Genesis 2:4b-7    1 Corinthians 15:42b-49  Psalm 33:12-22 
Friday, May 18   Job 37:1-13    1 Corinthians 15:50-57   Psalm 33:12-22 
Saturday, May 19   Acts 2:1-11     Romans 8:14-17, 22-27   John 7:37-39 
Sunday, May 20   Ezekiel 37:1-14    Romans 8:22-27   John 15:26-27; 16:4b-15 
Monday, May 21   Joel 2:18-29    1 Corinthians 12:4-11   Psalm 104: 24-34, 35b 
Tuesday, May 22   Genesis 11:1-9    1 Corinthians 12:12-27   Psalm 104: 24-34, 35b 
Wednesday, May 23  Ezekiel 37:1-14    John 20:19-23    Psalm 104: 24-34, 35b 
Thursday, May 24   Isaiah 1:1-4, 16-20   Romans 8:1-8    Psalm 29 
Friday, May 25   Isaiah 2:1-5    Romans 8:9-11    Psalm 29 
Saturday, May 26   Isaiah 5:15-24    John 15:18-20, 26-27   Psalm 29 
Sunday, May 27   Isaiah 6:1-8    Romans 8:12-17   John 3:1-17 
Monday, May 28   Numbers 9:15-23   Revelation 4:1-8    Psalm 20 
Tuesday, May 29   Exodus 25:1-22    1 Corinthians 2:1-10   Psalm 20 
Wednesday, May 30  Numbers 6:22-27   Mark 4:21-25    Psalm 20 
Thursday, May 31   1 Samuel 2:1-10    Romans 12:9-16b    Luke 1:39-57 
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Tastefully Simple 
 

Laura Dec, Consultant 

Midnightangel2@optonline.net 

www.tastefullysimple.com 
 

Simplified Lifestyles through 

Convenient & Unique Gourmet Foods 
 

(973) 835-2348                                                ID# 0059231 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy’s Art Studio 
Come join us and experience the joy of art! 

 

 • Oil painting • Pen & Ink • 

• Color Pencil • Drawing • and more • 

We get kids to think out-of-the-box, learning creativity 
 

Age 5 to Adult 

1st lesson free • Wayne, NJ 
Call: 973-956-7654 • Email: kittykayy2@yahoo.com 

 

20% off 

St. Tim 

Members 

 

St. Tim’s Business/Service Listing 

contact Laurie Crowley at 973-694-8316 

or email at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

LeashNLather@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/LeashNLather 
 

505 Saddle River Road 

Saddle Brook, NJ 07663 

http://www.tastefullysimple.com/
mailto:kittykayy2@yahoo.com
mailto:LeashNLather@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LeashNLather

